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Funeral services for Mrs Sus-
an Clara Love Bethany were 
were held at the Methodist Chur 
ch in Carbon on Friday after-
noon at 2 P M with Rev Frank 
Skaggs officiating. Interment fol 
lowed in the Weaver Cemetery. 

Mrs Bethany had passed away 
at her home in Carbon on Decem 
ber 11th, Thursday. She was sev 
enty-six years of age, her birth-
day being August 23rd, 1876. She 
was married to Mr John Willis 
Bethany on April 16th, 1896,Her 
husband had preceded her in 
death on December 1st, 1934. A 
daughter, Lillie Pearl Ladell, had 
passed away in 1915 and a son, 
Clyde, in 1946. 

The deceased had united with 
the Church of Christ in 1907 and 
had lived a faithful Christian 
life 	 5 

Surviving her are two sons, El 
mer Bethany of Carbon and Odel 
Bethany of De Leon; a sister, 
Mrs J N Powell of Carbon; a bro 
ther, R L Love of Rochester; 
nine grandchildren and six great 
grandchildren 

Pallbearers were Norman Beth 
any, J H Bethany, Elton Guy, 
Lesslie Tonn, Leslie Helms, and 
Kenneth Powell 

Mr Bob Burns, local lay min-
ister, will teach the Friendly Fel 
lows Class on Sunday, Decem-
ber 21st. The time is 10 o'clock. 

President M H Fairbetter urges 
that every class member contact 
atleast one prospect for a new 
member and to tell atleast one 
other member, "I'll see you Sun-
day in the Friendly Fellows 
Class." 

The newly organized all-men's 
class is considered a splendid 
step in the growth of the Sunday 
School. But good attendance re-
quires a little boost from every 
member 

Last Sunday's attendance rea-
ched 151, the highest total for 
a number of years. 

Let's keep the attendance a-
bove 150 by coming with our 
children. 

Funeral services for Jimmy 
Crawley, whose body was due in 
Ranger at 1:35 Thursday, have 
been announced for 10:30 Friday 
in the Methodist Church in that 
city. Rev Garland Lavender will 
conduct the services. 

The body of the deceased sol-
dier was accompanied from the 
Pacific Coast by Jimmy's buddy. 
Kenneth Bennett, formerly of 
Gorman. 

Corporal Jimmy Max Crawley 
was a Korean War Casualty on 
October 15th. In line of duty he 
was carrying wounded from the 
battlefield when he was cut 
down by enemy mortar fire. 

Jimmy Max was born October 
3rd, 1929. 

Mr and Mrs Roy Crawley, for-
merly of Gorman, moved to Ran-
ger in 1950 where Jimmy attend 
ed college. He was, however, at-
tending Midwestern at Wichita 
Falls when he was inducted into 
the army on October 8, 1951. 
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ODDFELLOWS - REBEKAHS 
TO HOLD CHRISTMAS PARTY 
ON DECEMBER 19TH AT 6 P M 

The Board of Directors of the 
Eastland County Farm Bureau 
met in Eastland at The First 
Christian Church annex Thurs-
day at 7:30 P. M. December 11 
to outline plans for the 1953 pro-
gram of work. A Z Myrick. Cis-
co, president of the organization, 
directed the appointments of the 
following committee personnel: 
Budget - Ed Harrison, Gorman, 
Chairman; Ray Norris and Mit-
chell Campbell. 
Program - A Z Myrick, Mrs Clau 
de Stubblefield, George Bennett, 
and Mrs John Love. 
Membership - Howard Ingram T 
C Cozart. Luther Cunningham, 
Mrs Ben Freeman. 
Resolutions - Luther Cunning-
ham, Ernest Weaver, Ed Harri-
son, and Jimmy Sparks. 

Legislation - J C Coates and 

ELMAN E. MURRAY 

BURIED MONDAY 

Mr Elman Ethel Murray, who 
passed away at his home in Car-
bon on Sunday, December 14th 
following a heart attack, was 
buried on Monday afternoon in 
the New Carbon Cemetery. Fu-
neral services had been held at 
3 P M at the Carbon Baptist 
Church by the pastor, Rev 
Thomas. Mr Thomas was assisted 
by a visiting pastor. 

Mr Murray was a native of 
Carbon having been born there 
November 26. 1884. He was an 
active member of the local Bap-
tist Church which he had been 
a member for 43 years. On De-
cember 31st, 1911 he was married 
to Miss Myrtle Cavanaugh. 

Surviving the deceased are his 
widow and children, Clive Mur-
ray of Eastland, Mrs 0 F Carter 
of Odessa, and Mrs Bill Hill of 
1.ustin. Elman Truett Murray, a 
in, was lost to his parents dur-
ng World War II. Three grand 
hildren surviving are Wilda and 

Dwight Carter and Davis Mur-
ray. 

Brothers ani sisters surviving 
Mr Murray are H H Murray of 
Amarillo, G G Murray of Erick, 
Oklahoma, L L Murray, Brown 
field, 0 0 Murray of Big Spring, 
Mrs 0 C Keller of El Paso, Mrs 
W 0 Richardson of Abilene, and 
Mrs C C Gilbert of Carbon. 

Pallbearers were Rufus Bean 
Claude Stubblefield, Jim Hollo-
way, Leaster Vaughn, H R Gil-
bert, and Ray Neal Baze. 
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Boy Scouts With 

Parents Stage 

Christmas Party 

The Boy Scouts with their par 
ents staged a Christmas Party 
at the School Gym on Tuesday. 
Never a dull moment with boys 
but the entertainment for the 
evening varied with games of 
canasta, dominoes and forty-two. 

Coffee, Cake, Pie, and hot choc 
olate were served. Gifts were ex 
changed. 

The Boy Scout Organization is 
most democratic. No boy is bar-
red from the Scouts except by 
age. Even then boys under age 
may be Cub Scouts. 

Merry Christmas to the Scouts 
and to their fine Scoutmaster, 
Jack Deavenport, along with the 
committeemen. 

Gorman Elementary School 
Presents 

The Magic Christmas Bell 
An Operetta 

By 
Catherine Allison Christie 

WOMAN'S STUDY CLUB 
ENJOY ALL-HOST 
CHRISTMAS DINNER 

FIRST — SECOND — THIRD GRADES 

December 18, 1952 	 7 P M 

All members of the Odd Fel-
low and Rebekah Lodge are urg-
ed to be present with their fam 
ilies on December 19th at 6 P M 
for the Christmas Party. 

All ladies that are not Rebek-
ahs are requested to bring a pie. 

Each one attending will please 
bring a small inexpensive gift 
suitable for themselves. 

There will be string instrum-
ents and quartet music for en-
tertainment. 

There will be plenty of Turkey 
with all the trimmings. 

"Of every faith and from every 
clime they join in celebrating 
Christmastime." 

How right was the Pennsyl-
vania minister, Phillips Brooks, 
when he wrote, "Everywhere, 
Everywhere, Ch r i s t ma s To-
ni-Jo t" 

Christmas is hailed universal-
ly, as no other holiday, as a time 

,for celebration. 
Countless are their number, 

Christian, Jew, Moslem, Bud-
dhist, the rich, the poor, black, 
yellow, red and white, who in 
America or in their homeland 
celebrate on His birthday. How 
well they know the day. How 
little they know of the Child, 
the Eternal God! 

Celebrations once calm and sac 
red have become cosmopolitan. 

Millions are they who buy and 
sell, eat and drink, dance and 
sing, give aid take, :Time and 
.ro - Becausr3 the Lord came -
Pis birthday they ehetish but 
ttey know not this Author of 
"Goody. ill." 

Is this an omen ill that they 
worship him not? 

Or will the whole world find 
the Way, because they celebrate 
Christmas Day? 

WITH OUR BOYS 
IN THE SERVICE 

The best news the H T Rawls 
have had in a long, long time. 
Lowell is on his way home and 
hopes to make it by Christmas. 
Mrs Rawls is so happy that she 
said, "I'm not going to complain 
one bit if he can't make it be-
fore Christmas, I am just going 
to be thankful that he's coming 
home." 

—o — 

• 
I hate to waste space mention 

ing Little Harry but do want to 
commend President Eisenhower 
for ignoring his slighting re-
marks. It gives one a feeling of 
confidence to know that we have 
a man of character, initiative, 
diplomacy, and breeding to lead 
us out of this turmoil. When Gen 
eral Eisenhower set down in the 
muck *and mire of Korea to have 
chow with some soldiers it could 
just as easily have been some of 
the boys from our town if they 
had happened to be there at that 
particular moment. His every ac-
tion gives one a feeling of con-
fidence in the future. It would 
not surprise me to see General 
MacArthur returned to active 
duty to assist President Eisen-
hower. 

• 

Itembers of the Methodist 
ch are becoming enthused Wri the idea of a new church 

building. While no official action 
has been taken a sizable fund 
has been set aside ear-marked 
for edifice in His honor. In aL 
probability a new parsonage will 
be included in plans when an 
official meeting is held. 

• 
Tuesday night - A tall disting-

uished looking gray-haired gen-
tleman walked in the office and 
wanted to buy a Progress. He 
said, `I was born in Gorman and 
this is the first time I've been 
back in 47 years." 

He inquired about Miss Cora 
Echols, the Neal family, Epplers, 
Hamlins and others. I gave him 
as much information as possible. 
He also remarked that he didn't 
know too much about the town 
because he was a country boy 
who had been born three-quart-
ers of a mile north of Gorman. 
His father was H 0 Thomas. His 
name was Jefferson D Thomas 
and he was on his way home to 
Clovis, New Mexico with his 
wife and son. They had been to 
Yorktown to visit their daught-
er. 

It's nice to have old Gorman-
ites drop in. 

• 
Our Christmas Edition will be 

-published early next week. 
If you have a boy in service at 

home or overseas that is not re-
ceiving the Gorman Progress I 
will appreciate your sending his 
name and address to the office by 
this week end as we are sending 
a copy of the Christmas edition 
to all men in service by Air Mail. 
....I am sending these air mail be-
cause I believe our boys in ser-
vice will enjoy reading all of the 
Christmas Greetings from the 
folks at home. 

• —• 

SANTA CLAUS TO BE 

IN GORMAN ON 

Card Of Thanks 

Directors: 
Mrs John W Henderson .... 	.... Mrs E C Bramlett 

Mrs Lois Buchanan 

0.•••••••••W•••'W.M. 

Cast in order of appearance 
Santa Claus 	  Nathan Files 
Wimble a maid 	  Carol Ramsey 
Nimble, a maid 	  Carol Hatcher 

Members of the Woman's Stu-
dy Club enjoyed an all-host din-
ner Monday evening in the home 
of the club's president, Mrs W 
G Kirk. Baked ham topped the 
menu of the meal served at quar 
tet tables. 

Mrs Gus Frossard was welcom 
ed as a new member and Mrs 
Dean Kirk was welcomed as a 
guest. 

Following the dinner the mem 
bers made gumdrop trees which 
they will present to their chosen 
shut-ins. 

Later in the evening the group 
went to the home of Miss Ozella 
Pulley where plant gifts were 
exchanged and after-dinner cof-
fee was served. 

Jock-in-the- Boxes 	  E C Bramlett, Jr. 

Mr and Mrs J M Nix have had 
news that to them is a bit heart-
rendering. Ben was on his way 
home, three days out on waters 
heading home for Christmas 
when the tanker. which had re-
placed his boat the U S Cimar-
ron, exploded necessitating the 
recall of the Cimarron. So Ben 
won't be home for Christmas. 
"Ben, while you are rendering 
us so great a service we will try 
to celebrate our Christmas in a 
manner that we may merit your 
work in defense of Christian 
Civilization." 

We wish to express our thanks 
and appreciation to our many 
friends, neighbors and also to 
Higginbotham Funeral Home for 
their kindness, beautiful flowers 
and sympathy during the recent 
death of our husband and father. 

Mrs E E Murray and Children 

BAPTIST CHURCH PRESENT 

"WHITE CHRISTMAS" 

One Act Play Sunday, December 21st 

The play, a 40-minute-one-act play, brings a message of practical 

Christianity and has the following cast: 

PUDDINGS 
Thomas Seay 
Terry Clark 
Doyle Lynn Welch 
Larry Kirk 
Jerry Broom 

SCOTCH LASSIES 
Kay Browning 
Ethel Mae Thompson 
Barbara Kinser 

JAPANESE LADIES 
Jo Nell Turner 
Margie Sanders 
Betty Porter 

DIXIE DOLLS 
Sue Huff 
Dani Scott 
	Linda Meazell 

Announcements 

CORRECTION 
The Christmas Program at the 

Midway Baptist Church was an-
nounced in last week's paper for 
December 2nd: This was a typo-
graphicall error. The program 
and tree will be held Sunday 
night December 21st. Come early 

Sunday night, December 21st 
is the time set for Church Christ 
mas Programs. Everyone has an 
opportunity to attend. 	"White 

William Marshall 	  Arlon Watson 
Kate Marshall 	  Mrs. Arlon Watson 
Bob Marshall 	  Bill Michaels 
Carolyn Marshall 	  Frances Robertson 
Junie Marshall 	  Judy Parker 
Charlie. A Chinese Servant 	  Harvey Parker 
John Lang, Young Chinese Student 	  Tom Small 
The Small One, Charlie's daughter 	 Mary Robertson 
Mrs Milton Craig 	  Mary Small 

Lanita Rodgers 
Judy Burns 
Sharon Dintleman 
Kay Eison 
Ruby Lee Dickey 
Sara Grice 

Glen Warren 
Billy Lee 
Charles Gibbs, Jr 
Bobby Rodgers 
Ronnie Smith 

Sunny Rawson 
Peggy Roberts 
Linda Harrison 

Melva Scitern 
Linda Bryan 
Peggy Armstrong 

Janie Harris 
Linda McCoy 
Linda Whitlock 	 
Beth Rhymes 

Jim Rodgers 
Jimmy Murphy 
Richard Watson 
Roy Johnson 

Eddie Frasier 
Jimmy Hart 
James Wallace 
Bobby Maynard 

Gretchen Hailey 
Edna Watson 
Mary Dell Thompson 
Janice Day 

Freddie Gilmore 
Tommy Warren 
Charles Rodgers 
Joe Bob Rodgers 

Barbara Jobe 
Mary Shell 
Sylvia Hendricks 
Ann Pleasants 
Patricia Harrison 

Willeam Snider 
Larry Westmoreland 
Glendon Praiser 
Albert Palmer 
Joe Harrison 

KING THEATRE 
THURSDAY - FRIDAY 

Paul Henreid - Margaret Field 
In 

FOR MEN ONLY 
Also 

Disney Cartoon 

SATURDAY, DECEMBER 20 
Gene Autry - Champion 

In 
INDIAN TERRITORY 

And 
Zasu Pitts - Slim Summerville 

In 
NIAGRA FALLS 

Also 
Bugs Bunny Cartoon 

Larry Anderson - Larry Pullin 

SWEDISH CHILDREN 
J L Hamilton 
Danny Meaxell 
Lewis Samuels 
Jerry Wilson 
Ronnie Page 

The public and members will please take notice of the time 
6:30 o'clock 

Heavily laden with candy for 
the kiddies Saint Nick will make 
his appearance in Gorman Sat-
urday afternoon, December 20th 
at 3:30 P M. He will probably 
arrive in a modern vehicle. 
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LETTERS TO SANTA 
CHRISTMAS PROGRAM 

METHODIST CHURCH 
Sunday, December 21st 

	 7 o'clock 

Invocation 	  Rev J L Ray 
0 Come All Ye Faithful 	  Congregation 
Away In A Manger 	  Primary and Junior Boys 
It Came Upon A Midnight Clear 	  Intermediate Girls 
Christmas Bells and Christmas Lullaby .... Nursery and Beginners 
Thert's A Song In The Air 	 Primary and Junior Girls 

SATURADY AT 3-•30 Christmas" will be presented at 
the First Baptist Church at 6:30 
o'clock. "Dramatization of The 
Other Wise Man" by Van Dyke 
will be presented at the Metho-
dist Church at 7 o'clock. 

The Midway Baptist Church 
are having their program and 
tree on the same night, Decem-
ber 21st. 

The Desdemona Churches are 
having their Christmas Program 
on the same night also. 

The Kokomo Community Chur 
' ch will have their Christmas tree 

and program on Monday night, 
December 22nd. 

The First National Bank of 
Gorman will observe Thursday, 
December 25, 1952 and Thursday, 
January 1, 1953 as legal holidays 
and will not be open for business 
on those dates. 

The State Pension Union Club 
will meet at the Pentescostal 
Church, Saturday, December 20, 
at 2 P M. Every member is urg 
ed to be present as it is a busi-
ness meeting and visitors are in-
vited. We will be glad to have 
them come. 

Santa Claus 
I am a litle girl seven years 

old and have tried to be a good 
girl. Please bring me a baby doll 
wrapped in a yellow blanket, a 
cash register, and play money. 
Also I'd like nuts fruit and lots 
of candy. 

Love, 
Sylvia Hendricks A Dramatization THE OTHER WISE MAN by Van Dyke 	 

Scenes 
I The Home of The Other Wise Man 
II A Grove of Trees Outside Babylon 
III A Terrace at the Temple of Seven Spheres 
IV The Manger of Bethlehem 

Silent Night 	  Accordion Music 
We Three Kings 	  Youth C:ioir 

V Home of Mother and Child 
Lullaby 	  Brahms 

VI Outside Damascus Gate 
Joy To The World 	  Congregation 
Benediction 	  Rev J L Ray 

I1/41.4•WorMe"Wareaf.""P•In 

SUN - MON. DEC 21 - 22 
Linda Darnell - Tab Hunter 

In 
ISLAND OF DESIRE 

Also 
Animal Comedy 

••••••••••••••. ....••••••••••WeaWes••••••••• 

TUE. - WED., DEC 23 - 24 
Matinee Wednesday at 2 P M 
Jimmy Durante - Terry Moore 

In 
THE GREAT RUPERT 

Also 
Color Cartoon 

CHRISTMAS TREES 
Willie Pettijohn 
Vicky Stacy 
David Lindley 

CHINAMEN 
Billy Earl Welch 
Harold Lynn Rodgers 
Rodger Woodall 
Junior Hampton 

SPANISH DANCERS 
Shirley Rasco 
Vicky Mauney 
Linda Shell 
Bobbie Robertson 

BALLOONS 
Howard Joiner 
Larry Campbell 
Terry Shell 
Wesley Warren 

INDIAN MAIDS 
Jo Ann Clark 
La Juana Keiser 
Brenda Clements 
Nancy Scitern 
Elaine Gibbs 

COWBOYS 
Lesley Hamilton 
Larry Rodgers 
Gene Snider 
David Rodgers 
David Gibbs 

We are living Out the Old and 
Living in the New Year at Oliver 
Springs Church again this year. 
You are invited to come and 
bring someone with you. Refresh 
ments for everyone. 

THUR. - FRI., DEC 25 - 26 
Matinee Thursday at 2 P M 
Rock Hudson - Julia Adams 

In 
THE LAWLESS BREED 

Also 
Disney Cartoon 

Dear Santa: 
We are two little boys, four 

and six years old. We want two 
dual wheel dump trucks and 
two roadgraders and tractors. 
We also want a basketball and 
goal, and plenty of goodies to 
eat. 

Loye, 
Mike and Bob Rodgers 

Texas leads all states in rail- 
way mileage with a total of 16,- 
473 miles. 

WO SAYS •... 
'Ana E

ms,
.: 

2ANTA 

Free Show For The Kiddies 

Wednesday At 10 A. M. 
Sponsored by Quarterback Club 

Candy courtesy Business Mens Club 

He Will Be In Gorman 

Saturday At 3 P. M. 
Sponsored By Gorman Business Mens Club 
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04 
'CHRONOLOGY 
' of 1951 

January 
4—Reds capture Seoul, drive.into south. 

11—U.S. agrees to new U.N, truce bid to 
Red China. 

11—Red Chinn spurns U.N.'s new Ko-
rean truce plan. 

19—U.S. congress, President demand 
U.N.declare Red China aggressor. 

30—U.N. indicts Red China for Korean 
aggression. 

February 
1—Eighth army counterattacks and 

puts Reds on defensive below Seoul. 
8—U.N tanks in "kill Reds" operation 

shell Seoul. 
15—U.N. forces reach Seoul and stop 

Red counteroffensive in central Ko-
rea. 

18—Allies counterattack Red armies. 

March 
7—MacArthur predicts a stalemate 'a 

Korea. 
14—Reds give up Seoul without a strug- 

gle. 
18—Reds in Korea retreat to 38th paral- 

' 	lel. 
31—U.S. forces cross 38th parallel to 

break up Red plans for spring offen-
sive. 

'April 
12—War's biggest air battles are waged 

in Korea. 
13—Reds said to be massing big air 

force for Korean drive. 
22—Seoul menaced by Red thrusts. 
30—Allies stall Chinese drive. 

May 
10—Chinese Reds fall back as drive 

fails. 
16—Reds resume offensive. 
23—Sweden reports Korean peace feel- 

er from Russia. 
24—U.N. counterattacks. 
31—Main Red forces retreat into North 

Korea. 

June 
1—U.N. diplomats draft new peace bid 

to Red China. 
8—General Marshall visits front and 

denies truce rumours. 
21—Reds lose last stronghold in South 

Korea. 
23—Russia proposes cease-fire aloizg 38th 

parallel. 
23—U.S. asks U.N. for mote tracps. 

July 
5—Korean cease-fire talks are set. 

12—Truce talks break off over press 
argument, Red armed guard:3. 

16—Little progress made as KOtCat talks 
resume. 

26—Talks progress to setting agenda. 
27—Parley snagged by question of true 

line location. 

August 
5—Peace talks are interrupted for five 

days. 
16—Subcommittee takes over truce dis-

pute. 
23—Reds walk out of truce talks be-

cause of alleged plane incidents, 
denied by U.N. 

30—Parley still held up by incidents. 

September 
11—U.S. admits strafing of Kaeaong peace 

site. 
20—Reds offer to resume peace talks. 
26—War's biggest air Jet battle fought. 

October 
8—Panmunion picked as new truce 

talk site. 
18—Russia refuses to ease Red truce 

demands in Korea. 
23—Truce negotiations resumed. 

November 
6—U.N. rejects Red bid for unenforced 

Korean cease-fire. 
9—Chinese Reds begin using more Jet 

planes and tanks. 
14—U.S. officials disagree over army offi-

cial's report of Korean Red atroci-
ties. 

29—Cease-fire Is denied but fighting 
stops. 

December 
2—U.N. planes down five MIGs. 
4—Communists offer plan for inspection 

by neutrals behind cease-fire line. 
4—Air war rages as Red plane buildup 

worries U.N. 

gine Chriltraa3 Card 

1Vai Created in 1842 
Over 250 years ago English 

school children wrote Christmas 
expressions of good will called 
"Christmas pieces." From this 
school chore came the gracious 
custom of sending Christmas cards. 

The first known Christmas card 
was created in 1842 in London by 
a young etcher named William 
Egley. 

In the United States, Louis 
Prang published the first Christ-
mas cards. During the 1870's and 
80's Prang produced thousands of 
beautiful cards and has become 
known as the grandfather of the 
business. 

SHELLEY'S VARIETY STORE 
"Everything In School Supplies" 

The Gorman Progress, Eastland County. Texas Thursday Decembar 18 1952 
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Have You Noticed The Construction on Our New School Building? 

We have the "GO" in Gorman — Let's mako Gorman "GO" 
- laza 	,../1111.10..... WIN CP ••• •-•••••••• • 	 ••••• al ...Th.. -,ar 

This is a story of 1951 - how 
do you think it compares with '52 
Watch the Progress for the corn-',  
parison. 

'Do you have enough Fire Insur-
ance? Let me save you money. 
C. J. Thompson, Box 69, Phone 
590, Comanche, Texas. State 
Farm Insurance Companies. 

WANTED - Fifty men at the 
FRIENDLY FELLOWS CL A.SS 
in the Methodist Church Kitchen 
for coffee at 10 o'clock Sunday 
and for the class session follow- 
ing. 	M H Fairbettor 

WANTED - 100 fifteen year old 
radios to overhaul. One year 
guarantee on all sets aeccptud 
for overhaul. Roberti F Kay, Ra-
dio and Television, De Leoa fn 

NOTICE - We do first class reno-
vating on mattresses. We make 
new cotton and innerspring mat-
tresses. Pritchard Mattress Fac-
tory. Phone 3731 - Night 3841, 
DeLeon, Texas. We pick up and 
deliver. 	 fn 

Do you have water problems? 
If you have bring the m to. us. 
We have Pumps (All Kinds) 
Pipe, Water Heaters and Irriga-
tion Systems. Gorman Machine 
Shop - Your Massey-Harris Deal- 
er. 	 9-11-fn 

4) DEAD ANIMAL SERVICE • 
— Hamilton Rendering Co. — 
Free and Sure — Call Collect 

Phone 303, Hamilton, Texas 	fn 

Singer Sewing Machine Co., 
Singer Consoles as low as $117.50 
Singer Portables as low as $89.50 
Good used Machines $15 and up. 
Call or write for Free Demon-
stration. 115 So. Lamar, Phone 
863, Eastland, Texas. 

••••-W,INOWS.0••• ••••••""" KOKOMO NEWS J. F. GILBERTS ENTERTAIN 

WITH CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Radio Repair Service and Radio 
Tubes. E. E. Todd. 	 fn 

and Mrs Floyd Wood. Another 
son, Wilbourn Wood, writes he 
is now in training at Camp Ro-
berth, Calif. 

Clifton Wood, who is serving 
army duty in Korea, writes he 
is to be moved back for a seven 
day rest. He is the son of Mr 

Mrs Ella Garrett of Flatwood 
has been visiting Mr and Mrs 
Vern Garrett. 

Thirty-four of the J F Gilbert 
kin and kin-to were guests of Mr 
and Mrs Gilbert on Saturday, De 
cember 13, night, when the coup 
le entertained with a Pre-Christ-
mas Dinner. 

GET YOUR BUFFLE GRASS.... 
SEED AT GORMAN MACHINE 
SHOP, Massey-Harris Dealer. 

$25.00 REWARD — for any in-
formation that leads to the ar-
rest and conviction of tne one 
that stole a small red Hydraulic 
Jack from the gin. T H Key & 
Son. 	 fn 

Fresh Meat 

Groceries 

Phone 125 

Mr and Mrs Cliff Nelson and 
Jimmy visited his grandmother, 
Mrs Barnett of Gorman, who is 
en the sick list. 

MEATS CURED and SMOKED 

FROZEN FOOD LOCKERS 

Present were Mr and Mit Gas 
ton Gooch of Corsicana, Mr and, 
Mrs Lynn Trimble and son of 
Ft Worth, Mr and Mrs Ed Hall 
of Abilene, Mrs Elbert Trimble 
of Carbon. Maj. and Mrs Jack 
Gilbert and children of Ft Wor-
th, Lt jg and Mrs George Gil-
bert and children of Goldthwaite 
Mr H R Gilbert, Mr and Mrs 
Herbert Gilbert, Mr and Mrs Ho 
ward Gilbert, all of Carbon, Miss 
Roberta Gilbert of Ft Worth, Mr 
and Mrs Gus Frossard and Vicki 
Mrs Chas Underwood, Mr and' 
Mrs I C Underwood, Mr W W 
Gilbert. the hosts and children. !‘ 

Eighty-one were present Sun-
day for Church and Sunday 
School. Names were exchanged 
for the Christmas Tree which is 
set for Monday evening, Decem 
ber 22nd at 7:00 at the communi-
ty church house. Everyone who 
wishes to come is invited. Santa 
Claus has promised to have can-
dy for the children 

Everyone is happy to have Sgt 
Bobby Sessum back in the com-
munity. He reports to camp a-
gain this week. 

Mr and Mrs Wayne Eaves and 
son have been visiting their par 
ents, Mr and Mrs Buddy Eaves 
and Mr and Mrs John Wheeler. 

Mr and Mrs Glenn Jordan and 
family were in Eastland Satur-
day 

Mrs Claude Fuller entertain-
ed her music pupils with a Christ 
mas Party Tuesday evening 

Mr and Mrs Raymond Hen-
dricks and famPy of Flatwood, 
Mr and Mrs Ficyd Wood and 
Gene were Sunday guests of Mr 
and Mrs Albert Hendricks 

Maine is bounded by only one 
state, New Hampshire. 

® The First National Bar of 
Gorman is the Olde-t Dana it 
Eastland County. 

FOR SALE — John Deere 1-B 
with' tools and grain drill. R 0 
Rankin. 	 12-18p 

FOR RENT — 3 room house with 
bath. Furnished or unfurnished. 
See Mrs Laura Westmoreland. 

12-25p 

NOTICE FARMERS — We want 
to repair your farm machines 
this winter before the spring 
rush. Ask about our No Crop, 
No Pay plan.. Gorman Machine 
Shop. Your M-H Dealer. 	1-1c 

PHEASANTS FOR SALE - Sin-
gle or in pails. Ben It. Townley 
Gorman, Texas 

• 

.44'  A Real Christmas Gift - Othimas SA A 
BROWNiNG APPLIANCE 

NOTICE OF SALE 
Bilds will be received in the 

office of the Superintendent of 
School, Gorman, Texas on the 
wollowing School Bus: One 1945 
Ford, 42 Passenger, on or before 
January 12, 1953. by 7 P M. 

This bus may be seen at the 
dus Garage on school grounds. 

12-25c 
FOR RENT - to small Family a 
4-roorp house with bath and au-
tomatic water $25 a month. 
Foscoe Reeves Phone 36 	ltp 

FO t SALE — Beautiful Crochet 
Bed Spread. Mrs Rex Kinser ltp 

ENJOY CHRISTMAS 

With A 

ZENITH or PHILCO 

CHRISTMAS 
PLAYS 

MUSICALS 

and 
STORIES 

TELEVISION 

6 i. ke regularly weekly de-
r :sit: 'a The First National Bank 
cf Gc Irian and have cash when 
rti need it. 

- For Your Christmas Buying 

HEAVY BATH 	 SOLID COLOR 

TOWELS WASH CLOTH Will Soon Be 
On The AIR Christmas Gift Specials 

New Singer Portable from 92.50 
New Singer Consoles from 121.00 
Singer Desk Model from 229.00 
Used Consoles 	 from 49.00 
Gift Wrapped & Delivered Free 

Singer Sewing Center 
Phone 863 	Eastland Texas 

FOR DOZER WORK see SCHU-
MAN and VANCE, De Leon. Tex 
as. Brush Pushing, Tanks and 
Sub-Soil Plowing. 	12-18fn 

FRYERS FOR SALE — Dressed 
on order. Mrs J A Baze. 12-18fn 

CIVR/STMAS 
CB MIS 

Peach and Blue Only 	Yellow, Blue and Peach 

Reg. 89c 	 Reg. 15c 

Special 59c 	Special 19c 

WASH CLOTH in Lighter Weight 
SPX for 49c 

Complete -

SETS 

or EXTRA 

BULBS Large Size DISH CLOTHS — 9c each 

i.r: 

16: 

2; 
......••••••••••••••••••••:,.....n. - 

General Electric - Philco - Maytag 

Electrical Appliance Gifts For Fiends and Family 11.EAD . 	 , 

REFRIGERATORS — DEEP FREEZES 

WASHERS — IRONERS — VACUUM CLEANERS 

RADIOS — ELECTRIC BLANKETS 

MIXERS — TOASTERS — CLOCKS — PERCOLATORS 

ANIMALS 
• fine Skinned 

00VED tree  
CALL COLLECT 

4 044)4-04),4).4ke 

GLASSES • 
e, 

Correctly Fitted 

Economically Priced 

Dr. Geo. Blackwell 
)3lacicwoll Sanitarium 

Gorman 	 Texas 

******6.0*-oeso*o4so410..40‘" 

GORMAN PROGRESS 
Bautland County, Tesoi 

Published on Th.arsday at Connan 
Entered as Second Class Mall at tin 

Plydnitlen in Gorman. Texas, under WI 
ter of :Starch 3. 1879. 

ADVERTISING RATES 
35c Per Column Inch 

SUBSCRIPTION RATES 
Local, Trale Territory — 1.50 Yr. 
Six months or less     $1.2 
Out of Trade Territory — $2 Yr. 
Six months or less 	 $1.00 

ETIGEISTE (Gene) RAKER 

LUCRETIA FAIRDETTER, Melitor 

tt 

BMW APPLIANCE . 
 

Gorman 300 - or 
Brownwood 9494 

Phone 160 Brownwood 
Rendering Co. 

GORMAN 	P. O. Box 298 

GORMAN, TEXAS 
i4 
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Uhe Santa tegeml 

Should lie explained, 

figchologi.lt Sagi 
itCHILDREN enjoy Santa Claus 

k--3  more when they know what 
he really is," Duke University psy- 
chologist Dr. Gelolo McHugh says. 

"No one enjoys finding out that 
he has been kept in the dark," says 
the specialist in child psychology, 
"and children are no exception." 
The real meaning of Santa Claus is 
the joy of giving to make others 
happy, says Dr. McHugh, and no 
child should be deprived of this 
privileg). 

Later parents have the difficult 
job of explaining that there is no 
jolly old Christmas man, Dr. Mc-
Hugh points out. When, the truth 
comes out the parent has placed 
himself in the position of being re-
sponsible for Santa's disappear-
ance. 

Santa should be a part of Christ-
mas, however, Dr. McHugh be-
lieves, but from the very begin-
ning, he should be treated as a 
wonderful pretend game. This 
method has proved successful with 
many children, the specialist says, 
it.cluding his own two young boys. 

Children, who love to make-be-
lieve, are perfectly capable of en-
joying Santa, reindeer, chimneys 
and all, while knowing in their 
hearts, when they stop to ask 
themselves, that he is a pretend 
person, he says. 

The child who takes part in the 
Santa game doesn't have to won-
der on Christmas morning why 
Santa didn't like him well enough 
to bring the expensive toys that 
were ordered from the North Pole, 
the psychologist points out. 

The young Indianapolis mother 
who recently wrote a Christmas 
letter for her 5-year old son just 
before her death in an airplane 
crash, had wonderful understand-
ing, Dr. McHugh says. She ended 
her letter by telling her little son 
that "anyone who loves and gives 
is real Santa." 

_Here's Row to Choose 
Your Christmas tree 
NEARLY 30,000,000 Christmas 

trees will be sold in the U. S. 
this year. Select one which will re-
tain its needles well indoors. A 
simple treatment will keep the 
needles from drying out, make the 
tree less flammable and keep it 
green longer. 

Choosing the tree: Select a bal-
sam or Douglas fir. Their needles 
will last two or three weeks in-
doors. A balsam is easily identified 
by its fragrance, rigid branches 
and two thick rows of needles 

which do not stab the hand. Doug-
las fir, the best of the firs, has 
long pointed red buds. Other firs 
have globose buds. All have soft 
needles. A spruce drops its needles 
soon after it's placed in a warm 
room. A Norway spruce, however, 
makes an ideal community Christ-
mas tree outdoors. A white spruce 
is better than a Norway spruce 
for indoor use. Pines recognized by 
extra-long needles can be used. 
Hemlocks and junipers are of little 
value as Christmas trees. 

Preventing- needle drop: Cut at a 
slant an inch off the base and set 
the tree in a bucket of water or wet 
sand 24 hours before bringing it in 
the house. Then anchor tree firmly 
in a holder that contains water or 
moist sand. Do not place it near a 
radiator. 

Fire precautions: (Internally)—
No tree can be made completely 
flame-proof. Government experts 
suggest reducing flammability by 
standing tree in a solution of either 
ammonium sulfate, ammonium 
phosphate, calcium chloride or am-
monium sulfamate four to six 
days. First weigh tree and divide 
by four. That will be ntunber of 
pounds of material required. To 
each pound add one and a half 
pints of water. During treatment, 
keep Aree in cool, dark place. (Ex-
ternally)—Mix nine parts water 
glass (soluble sodium silicate) 
with one part water containing 
teaspoon of wetting agent (such as 
solvent soap) per quart. Dip tree 
into solution or spray it on tree. 
This will give shiny finish to 
needles. 

Christmas Greens: Measure 
height of ceiling before buying 
tree. If branches must be trimmed 
from tree, use them for door 
spray, mantel piece or swag for 
newel post. 

INFLATION . . . Santa super-
vises while one of his helpers 
inflates a doll. The benevolent 
old gent looks on with interest. 
Perhaps he is thinking inflation 
is not confined to economics. 

COFFEE CLOVER 
FARM 	  

CLOVER FARM 

CRANBERRY SLICE 

Dr. Fehrmon H. Lund 
OPTOMETRIST 

Eye Examinations —
Prescribing of Lenses 

— Visual Rehabilitation. 
Phone 30 405-6 Exchange B 

EASTLAND, TEXAS 

THE STATE OF TEXAS 

TO. Alice McFadin or Alice 
McFadden, her husband, if any, 
andlor their heirs, successors, as-
signs, devisees andlor legal rep-
resentatives, Defendants, 

GREETINGS: 
You are hereby commanded to 

appear before the Honorable 91st 
District Court of Eastland Coun-
ty at the Courthouse thereof in, 
Eastland, Texas, by filing a writ 
ten answer at or before 10 o'-
clock A. M. of the first Monday 
next after the expiration of for-
ty-two days from the date of the 
issuance of this citation, same be 
ing the 12th day of January A. 
D. 1953, to Plantiff's Petition fil-
ed in said court, on the 26th clay 
of November A. D. 1952, in this 
cause, numbered 21,447 on the 
docket of said court and styled 
D. Breeding, W. E. Tyler, C. M. 
Bowden, Witt Bowden, Jalmar 
Bowden, Myrtle Bowden Marcu-
is, and husband Ovide Marcuis, 
Ella Strickland, D. J. Jobe, Reba 
Ransone, C. C. Cox, R. 0. Jack-
son, C. E. Joyce, T. R. Co, Ray 
Agnew, Mrs. Edna Nunnally, Wil 
Liam Coleman.  Nunnally, and Ro-
bert Nunnally, Plantiffs vs. Alice 
McFadin or Alice McFadden, her 
husband, if any, andlor their 
heirs, successors, assigns, devise-
es andjor legal representatives, 
Defendants. 

A brief statement of the nature 
of this suit is,  as follows, to-wit:* 
This action is brought to appoint 
a Receiver to 'execute an oil, gas 
and mineral lease on the inter-
ests of the defendants in and to 
the following described land: 
"The East one-half of the South-
east quarter of Section 27, Block 
2, East Texas Railroad Company 
Survey and the Northeast quart-
er of the Northeast quarter 
of Section 11, Block 2, East 

i Texas Railroad Company Sur-
vey, in Eastland County, Texas;" 
as is moth fully shown by Plan-
tiff's Petition on file in this suit. 

If this citation is not served 
within ninety days after the date 
of its issuance, it shall be return 
ed unserved. 

The officer executing this writ 
shall promptly serve the same ac 
cording to requirements of law, 
and the mandates hereof, and 
make due return as the law di- 
ects. 
Issued and given under my 

hand and seal of said court at 
Eastland, Texas, this the 	29th 
day of November A. D. 1952. 

ATTEST 
(SEAL) 

Roy L. Lane 
Clerk, 91st District Court, East- 
land County, Texas. 

By Oletba Barker, Deputy 
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45' 
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DEPRECIATION IS COST! EANEY NEWS Christmas Eve 
Reporter, Mrs Bill Tucker 

Memory Check 
Mrs Bertha Strickler was ill 

ELECTED PRESIDENT OF 

NATIONAL COUNCIL 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 

on Sunday with the flu. Did You Remember ... 
... to take home a few extra 

Mrs Gene Ferrill is much bet- toys? If you are expecting two or 
ter since rest .treatment over a three neighborhood small fry to 
period of weeks for heart ail- drop in, you can be sure six will 
ment. We in the community are show up. And three toys and six 
happy about her recovery children do not enhance "Peace on 

Earth." 
Visiting quite recently in the Did You Remember ... 

B A Highsmith home was his! 	to check the Christmas tree 
mother, Mrs Ella Hunsaker of 
Dallas, who spznt two weeks 
here. The Ilizthsmiths and son. 
Billy, carried her back to Dallas 
last week and spent several days 
there. 

OUTGOING MAIL from this 155-millimeter "Long Tom" usually 
isn't of the Christmas package variety, but these two Army Artil-
lerymen are having a barrel of fun astride the big cannon. At left 
is Private First Class Paul C. Owen of Mt. Washington, Ky., while 
Private Edwin F. Facia of Pleasanton, Calif., joins him in a Christ- 

mas wave to the folks back home. 
Recognize farm machinery depreci-
ation! Most farmers meet these costs 
only when buying new equipment. 
This farmer knows the importance 
of regularly checking the condition 
of his equipment. He also knows that 
regular purchases of U. S. Defense 
Bonds equal to the annual deprecia-
tion will help him replace this ma-
chine when it is worn out. 

Loresta Wallace Love spent 
Thursday night with her school-
mates, Jessie and Rita Under-
wood, daughters of Mr and Mrs 
Alton Underwood. 

Mr and Mrs Ben Freeman car-
ried Mr and Mrs Hatley Dean to 
Athens on Sunday to visit Mr 
Dean's sister who is ill. 

Ray Blackwell went to Lub-
bock Sunday. He will be connect 
ed with the Soil Conservation 
Service in that area for the next 
six weeks. Ray is a graduate of 
Abilene Christian College and 
has been working since that time 
in Fort Worth. 

lights? Not day before yesterday. 
Not last week. We mean right now, 
A few stores are still open and you 
can supply new ones. 
Did You Remember ... 

. that you told all those people 
to drop in for refreshment tonight? 
Better check on the cake, cookies, 
soft drinks; and other goodies. 

You Remember ... 
. those last minute Christmas 

cards? If not, you can send tele-
grams to friends too far away for 
cards to reach them by December 
25. You can even have a messenger 
call at your house while the guests 
you invited in for snacks are there; 
and probably everybody will re-
member someone far away who 
should have a Christmas greeting. 
Did You Remember ... 
... to hang some kind of Christ-

mas decoration outside the house, 
so passing strangers may enjoy 
some of the Christmas glow that 
is in your home and reflect it 
around your town? Remember, 
everyone has a part in this Christ-
mas cheer, not just your small 
circle, and the more cheer you 
scatter, the more you will gather. 

The Ranger Church of Christ 
has extended an invitation for 
all to come help sing the old 
year out and the New Year in 
on the night of Decembtr 31st. 
This promises to be a real song 
fest and we know that Midnight 
Cup of Coffee and friendly fel-
lowship together is in keeping 
with the holiday seasos. So plan 
to be there 

Mrs Bill Tucker visited Mrs 
John Love and Loresta Sunday 
afternoon. A rag doll costume for 
the Christmas Pageant was fash- 
ioned for Loresta, pupil in the 

Mrs Maud Melton of Cheaney 
Mrs Mary Tucker and Mrs Rich 
and Tucker made a round of calls 
Sunday afternoon in the John 
Tucker home and in the Kenneth 
Brown home near Desdemona. 
Mrs Brown and the children had 
suffered colds and were hospital 
ized for treatments. James, the 

young School in Ranger. 	
baby son, was scheduled for nias 
toid treatment on Monday. 

,flW'xitN 
SOLDIER SHOPPERS in Japan pause before one of Yokota era's 
Christmas-bedecked department stores. Left to right are PI•iYate 
Harley Wagner of Graven, Mich.; Corporal Henry Hughey of 6417 T.e 
Grand St., Detroit, Mich.; and Private First Class Donald Gladstonl- 

of 8 Blackpool Lane, Clayton, Mo. 
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Santa Claus already has been at 
Clover Farm Stores and left for 
your selection, quantities of Christ-
mas delicacies and staple foods In 
wide varioty. Buy now . . . be 
toady! 

_-m•.••,:t • "MIE'Litt" 

CMS ) 

Dallas, Dec. 13 - Bishop Wil-
liam C Martin of The Methodist 
Church, Dallas-Ft Worth Area, 
was elected president of the Na-
tional Council of the Churches 
of Christ in -tht USA at the Gen-
eral Assembly which closed at 
Denver, Colorado. Friday. 

Bishop Martin succeeds the Rt 
Rev Henry Knox Sherrill, New 
York, presiding bishop of The 
Protestant Episcopal Church. 

Th ecouncil, representing 29 
denominations of over 33,000,000 
members, is the largest interde-
nominational group in tht na-
tion. It was formed in 1950 with 
the coperation of eight interde-
nominational agencies and now 
represents. nearly 70 percent of 
American Protestantism and a 
dozen church agencies. The Den-
ver session is the first meeting 
of the 500 official delegates and 
about 1,500 other church leaders 
since the formal organization. 
It is the most representative 
group in U S Christianity. 

Bishop Martin heads united 
churchmen whso meet biennially 
as a council. Interim matters are 
handled by a 65-member Gener-
al Board, representing the sev-
eral groups. 

Illustrative of the issues that 

concerned the Council in Den1;er 
last week were the increases and 
shifts in • America,' 	population 
E,nd what the churc:ies could dc 
to win *Au unchur:Led the need 
for stronger endeavor in world 
missions; the trends on Protest-
ant college campuses toward ma-
terialism; the larger place for 
laymen in church life; the place 
of rer.gion in dt;line; with all 
the tensions in American life; 
problems of marriage and the 
home; and the importance of 
moral and religious ideas in es-
tablishing peace in the world. 

Among nationally known fig-
ures who spoke to the Council 
were Henry Cabot Lodge, U S 
ambassador designate to the U 
N; Samuel McCrea Cavert, gen 
eral secretary of the Council; 
and John Foster Dulles. the in 
coming Secretary of State, in a 
tape recording, since he was in 
the Pacific with President elect 
Eisenhower. 

I ',  

Lb. 
Can I'll buy you a new house, mummy! 79e 	GREEN BEANS GcluenTdale No. C3a0131  7 

5-• 

Lb. 
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PECANS 

Shelled, Halves 
Mrs. Grubbs 	 

290 CORN 
Clover Farm 
Vacuum Packed 

• 

12-Oz. 
	 Can 

The house represented everything her husband 
had left her. ..as well as the savings of her parents. 
All their eggs were in one basket — a $20.000 basket. 
But they tried to get by on $6,000 worth of insurance. 

Heed this Hartford warning now appearing in lead-
ing magazines. Make sure your insurance is adequate. 

il,ili`il 	cFLAORv:i. 	No.  
LC

ans 
 

Gorman Insurance Mrency 
BERNICE JEFFS 	 W. G. KIRK 

210 PEAS 
Clover Farm 	No. 303 
Early June 	   Can 

370 PIMIENTOES CF= 	 4-0z 
Can 

15¢  OYSTERS CF112:1 R 	
42,3 

Can 

PICKLES GLENDALE 
Sour or Dill 	

22-Oz. 

279' SKINNERS 	

Jar 

io_oz. 
33' RAISIN BRAN 	 Pkg. 

5e SII1GAR IMPERIAL  	5 Lb.  
Bag 

Clover Farm No. 2 
Sliced 	 Can 0.0.0.040 0.00 PRIEWPLE 

BEETS Clover Farm 
Sliced 	

No. 303 
Can 

YAMS Louisiana Golden 
White Swan 	

No. 2 
Can 

OLIVES Clover Farm No. 7 '/, 
Stuffed 	

 3A 
Jar 

COCONUT 6-Oz. 

---THE 
CHURCHES OF CHRIST 

SMITE YOU." Rom  
16:10 

3P CHOCOLATE 
Bakers 

Premium -- liz Lb. 

47' CRACKERS 
Sunshine 	1-Lb. 
	  Box 

rOr CHEEZ-ITS Sunshine 
HYDROX suns"'  

Box 
4-Oz. 

Can 
White Swain 
Moist 	 

25' 
1W 
24" APRIL SHOWER — CUT GREEN 
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YOU HAVE A CORDIAL INVITATION TO ATTEND THE 

SERVICES OF THE CHURCH OF CHRIST 

IN YOUR COMMUNITY 

7 1/2  Oz. 
Cello Bag ASPARAGUS 101/2  Oz. 

	  Can 2 3 ° 

19 
12' Church Of Christ 

And Song Service 	•  7:30 P M 
Evening Worship - Study 

Worship - Communion .... 11 A N 

Bible Study    10 A M 

CHEANEY, TEXAS 

Church Of Christ 

GORMAN, TEXAS 

J. F. PLEASANTS, Evangelist 

Bible Study (Sun.) ... ... 10 A M 

Morning Worship 	 10:50 A M 

Young People's Class ..6:00 P. M. 

Evening Worship 	 7:00 P. M. 

Ladies Bible Class — 

Tuesday, 	  3 P 

Worship (Wed.) 	 7:00 P. M. 

BOLOGNA 

PORK CHOPS 

CELERY HEARTS 

Bag ORANGES 

lb - 49c 

lb - 55c 

pkg 25c 

30c 

Church Of Christ 
ALAMEDA, TEXAS 

Evening Study 	 7:30 P 

Bible Study-Worship.. 10:30 It 

PORK SAUSAGE lb - 50c 10 lb Bag RED SPUDS - 60c 

bf 

Listen To - - 
"THE HERALD OF TRUTH" 

Every Sunday 1:00 P. M. — Station WBAP (570 on your dial) 



BEHIND THE WALLS 
OF 

TEXAS STATE HOSPITALS 

RERT 	
tr`7 

You'll set a beautiful table. . .with flowers 

adding their charm and gracious beauty to 
the Holiday scene. A lavish centerpiece 

costs surprisingly little.. .Call us now - - 

• POINSETTAS ARE LOVELY GIFTS • 

PRESTON'S FLORIST 

What is Meant by "Title"? 
... is another common question asked of abstracters es-
pecially by those who are buying real estate for the first 
time. As the term "title" relates to real property it means 
ownership - the right to use, possess, enjoy - dispose of 
andlor mortgage. Tlit indisputable evidence of title in this 
sense is a dependable abstract, not just any kind of an ab-
stract but one with some financial responsibility behind 
it. Do you have a dependable abstract to yoor home in 
town or to yoor farm? 

Earl Bender & Company 
EASTLAND 	(Abstracting since 1923) 	Texas COSMETIC 

the km Nutt thatna ate inadP 

. . With This 
Fine Guitar 
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that? Seems to me you oughta 
be gettin' ahead a little. Besides, 
if folks like you and me, who do 
some carin' about those poor 
souls, leave here, who's gonna HAIL TYPEWRITER COMPANY 

SALES and SERVICE 
Typewriters — Adding Machines 

FOR REAL SERVICE GO TO HAIL 
"27 Years In Eastland" 

Phone 310-M 	 803 West Valley Street 
EASTLAND, 	 TEXAS 

o 	 0 	0e.0e0S0 Dace, Inis.oec eic..r ego, lefflOinecnall 

the big woman who stood by her 
side, looking down at her smiling 
comfortingly. The other woman, 
too, wore a white uniform and 
the insignia of an attendant. 

"Guess I'm just jumpy." Lisa 
moved over to make room for 
the other woman. 

"New on the job aren't you. 
honey?" The older woman eased 
her big frame down on the stairs. 
"It's kinda tough at the begin-
ning." 

With the chance to talk, Lisa 
could feel some on the tension 
ooze out of her body. "It's the—
seeing all you see. People off in 
a world of their own. Women 
screaming, thinking somebody's 
after them and then so quiet 
they don't make a sound all day. 
It's — well, do you ever get used 
to it? 

The older woman patted Lisa's 
hand. "I know jest how you 
feel. Wish you'd never started 
this job?" Lisa nodded. "Want to 
quit real fast?" 

"That's it," Lisa said. 	"You 
felt that way too? You did?" 

"Sure honey, we all did." The 
older woman shifted her *eight, 
eased one brown shoe off her 
foot. "My name's Mildred. Over 
at Ward B. Know anyone around 
here?" 

"Just my husband." Now that 
she had someone to talk to, Lisa 
couldn't get the words out fast 
enough. "We—just got married 
last month. There weren't many 
jobs down home. Whole town's 
been hit by the drouth; so we 
thought that both of us working 
together ou here, we could save 
a little money and buy a house 
and — and —" Lisa's voice low-

' ered — "have a baby." 
"Sure honey. That's the way 

to look at things. It'll work out." 
Lisa started to smile, found in 

stead that held-back tears were 
starting from her eyes, and in 
the next minute she was leaning 
against Mildred's soft bosom and 
sobbing. 

Mildred patted Lisa gently and 
said softly, "All of us cried a 
couple of times at the beginning. 
Why, I was so miserable and 
lonesome I packed my paper-
backed suitcase the second night 
and started down the hall." 

Lisa lifted her face. "And what 
stopped you?" 

from the hundreds of times of 
bending over the beds or pick-
ing up paper scraps. A nerve in 
the side of her head• beat end-
lessly. She touched the rip in 
her new white uniform, torn 
when Helen had gone disturbed 
this morning and had lashed out 
at her. 

Lisa was tired, right to the 
bone. She knew Bill might be 
waiting for her in the car, but 
she couldn't make herself move. 
She didn't even hear soMeone 
cross the grass to her side, but 
she jumped, terrified, when a 
hand touched her shoulder. 

"Scared you, honey? I'm sor- 
ry." 

Lisa grinned shame-facedly at 

look after them? Want to turn Make your plans to attend the 
the job back over to he dritfers New Years Eve singing at Oliver 
and the drunks?" 	 Springs Church. Come and help 

"I never thought of it that us watch the old year out and 
way," Lisa confessed, 	

- 
the New Year in. .This annual 

"Why, honey," Mildred went event has been drawing large 
on, smoothing out her wrinkled crowds. It is for all those who 
white skirt. "you don't know like to sing, all who like to hear 
how much better things are than good singing and those who en-
they usta be. We get sick leaves joy the fellowship of friends and 
and vacations and holidays. And neighbors. Refreshments of cake 
what with all the testing them and coffee will be served 
psychologists do before we come 
to work, we get shut of a lot of We are very glad to report  
mean ones and drifters. Why, that health in the community is 
you can't get a job unless you better than at this time last week 
got a high school education, and Mrs Buel Bryan and Mrs Euel 
used to be we had some workers Westmoreland have both been 
who couldn't hardly read or 
write." 	

discharged from the hospital and 
are doing nicely. 

"And you get examined and 
shot, for all kinds of diseases," Mrs W G Henderson was able 
Lisa added wryly, rubbing the to be in town for a short while 
bruised place on her arm. 	Saturday afternoon. 

Mildred rose, patted her hair. 
Mrs Sam Tu.nnell visited Wed "It may look hard now, honey. 

nesday with her sister, Mrs Ed But things are gettin better. 
Gregory. Stick it out, will you? We need 

you. young ones with a heart." I Wayne Atchison asked me to 
Lisa rose too, and suddenly thank the Woman's Society of 

she looked young again—and a- Christian Service of the Gorman 
live. She thrust out a hand to Methodist Church for the nice 
Mildred. 	 Christmas card that he received 

"I'll be around. 'Bye now. I've from them. These ladies, some 
got to hurry over to Bill. See with sons of their own in the 
you again." 	 armed forces, realize what it 

• means to the boys away from 
Texas has jumped, in the last home to know that home folks 

year, from a State whose hospit- are thinging about them. 
als were among the worst in the 
nation, to a State with a plan Mr and Mrs G R Sanders, Mr 
for a complete, modern person- and Mrs J C Mathis, and Mrs 
nel program similar to those us- Charlie Atchison were in Coman 
ed in the nation's most success- the Saturday. The ladies were 
ful industries. The Legislature, shopping while the men attend-
Will be asked for authority to ed the livestock sale. Anna Jean 
»lace this plan in action, the I Atchison came back with them 
plan calling for establishment of for a week end visit with her 
a system of personnel officers,' parents. 
job classifications, in grade pro- I 
motions, supervisory and work! Visitors in the Day home re-
simplification and many other ap cently were their son. D W, and 
plicable personnel policies. 	family of San Antonio. Mr and 

Texas has far to go. But great I Mrs Day accompanied these folk 
strides have already been taken.' to Carlsbad, New Mexico to visit their daughter, Mrs Willie Wor-

Ask Lisa. sham, and family. 
She knows. Mr and Mrs Garland Perry 

visited their daughter, Mrs A J 
Stuart, and family Sunday. 

Phone 20 Gorman, Texas 

NOTE: This is the second in a; 
series of articles about our 
State Hospital Program, pre-
pared under the supervision of; 
Dr George W Jackson, Medical' 
Director of the Board for Tex-, 
as State Hospitals and Special! 
Schools, end sponsored by the. 
Hogs! Foundation for Mental! 
Hygiene, University of Texas. 

By Bert Kruger Smith 

It had been a tough three days. 

Lisa R slumped down on the 
wooden steps outside of Ward D, 
too tired to cross the grass to the 
spot in front of the Main Build-
ing where their old Dodge was 
parked. She could feel the tight 
muscles behind her knees, sore 

•01•0041=1. 
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OTHER GIFTS 

N 0 W 
— Pangburns Candy 

— Stationery 

— Jewelry 

— Toys 

— Greeting Cards 

IS THE TIME Merry Gifting 

Osk4.: Vti4V4040,41Sti4Vt .1 	
Mr and Mrs Warren Johnston 

•y• and Jerry visited with Mr and 
Mrs John Mathis Sunday night. 

I 

II

I  

I 

I 

fe tt rill Pvittifr 
set/Tong- "Well, it was like this. In 

them days they didn't give the 
attendants tests or exanmiations 
or nuthin', and we had some 
drunks and some pretty mean 
babes up here. And I got to 
thinkin', if I left, I'd be turnin' 
the whole ward back to them 
kind of women. So I stayed. 
Course, I didn't get no high 
school education myself but I've 
been here for years, and I try 
to be good to the patients." 

"Bill's finding it tough too," 
Lisa admitted. "He was thinking 
of going out Thursday, on our 
day off, and looking for another 
job." 
"Well, now honey, you do what 

seems right. But in a way, you I 
might decide you're better off, 
right here. You get $100 main-! 
tenance money between you. 
Right?" Lisa nodded. "And 80 
apiece to begin with besides 

OF THE YEAR 	40.:111111fle 

MEHAFFEY DRUG 
GORMAN, TEXAS 

Subscribe to 

THE ABILENE 
REPORTER-NEWS 

at the 
Fall Bargain Offer 

Daily & Sunday $10.95 
Daily only 	$ 9.95 

One Year—By Mail 

Anywhere in West Texas 
t efer 	 00.1...••,-”C•.-CCO11”0 COOS ••••• ov 

THAT PEOPLE 
GET 	SICK 

Are You Insured? 

Coleman Mutual Life Insurance 
GLEN MEHAFFEY, 

Representative 

reSNomeSeeiNeinree%e• 

I have a nice line of Guitars 
Violins, amplifiers - all kinds 
of string instrument accessor• 
ies. Also do recording - have 
a record made of your playing 
or singing. 

BROUGHTON 
MUSIC STORE 

Located on old Gorman Hwy 
Gail Broughton, Owner 

De Leon 	 Tehas 

v>*.tazta's?-:.ClitEtPlg4fPleii41)t 

J. E. WALKER 
Druggist 
Phones 

55 	Nite 109 

FINANCIAL PROBLEMS 
....Now you can solve them with this plan - - - proven 
successful by hundreds of our client's. Simply consoli-
date all obligations into one convenient loan from us 
— repay your way into the black out of income! Come 
in and get full details!. 

Yes, gifts of lasting beauty . . . and pleasure ...,are electric! 
Make this an "electric Christmas.'' There are electrical gifts 
for everyone. A smart idea for the "family gift" is an Electric 
Range. The time•saving, work-saving wonders of an electric 
range will make this Christmas one to remember with your 
entire family! Shop this year for electrical gifts . . . to give 
lasting pleasure. 

See your favorite electrical appliance dealer .. . and 
choose electrical gifts for the whole family this year! 

Front End 

Alignment 

Specialists 

KING MOTOR CO. 
TEXAS ELECTRIC SERVICE COMPANY 

`Oldest Dank In Eastland Cottnhr 

• ---- 	GoRmnn 

Firana  
a TEXAS 9 

Phone 42 	Eastland 



A million facts on agriculture. 
livestock, business, history. 
population, etc. Dig maps and 
pictures. 

On every county, an individual 
map, killing frost dates, grow-
ing seasons, average rainfall 
by months, production figures. 
etc. 

Mechanical Trains 
Reduced From 4.98 

To 3.98 

DOLL BUGGIES 

1.98 to 7.49 

az 

DOLL STROLLER 

49c to 2.98 

TEDDY BEARS 

25c to $5.00 

SCOOTERS 

1.25 to 1.98 
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Illness Gorman 
HOME DEMO LEADERS PAINTINGS OF LOCAL 

ARTIST SHOWN AT THE 
MEHAFFEY DRUG 

E PORTERS LIVING 
ATTEND UPHOLSTERY 
SCHOOL ON MONDAY, 	IN NORTH DAKOTA 

e7eteeeteer eee"t"teteeee,eeetee,e,<2,Gel  

For over sixty-eight 

t;r4- 
years it has been our 

COUNTY HOME DEMO 
HAVE CHRISTMAS PARTY 

Merry. Christmas was ushered 
in for the Eastland County Home 
Demonstration Clubs by their an 
nual Council Christmas Party 
which was held in Eastland on 
December 10. 

Fifty club women and guests 
started gathering at the Christ-
ian Church Annex at 10 o'clock 
for the party, luncheon, and the 
regular monthly Council meet-
ing, and departed at 3:30 with 

a i.rivilege to render 

Ed Clark has recently suffered 
another heart attack and is at 
this writing a patient at a Ran I 
gbr Hospital. 

Mrs Lewis Andres fell and t 
broke her hip on Sunday. She is A-P 
a patient at the local hospital. 

Mrs Lewis Andres is reported I 
to have gone to Ft Worth to a 
bone surgeon following examina 
tion at the local hospital. 

Mrs Belle Harrison continues 1)  

i-o this corn- 

munity. 

K) Alex Rawlins & Sons 

Mrs. Dave Ramzey, Gorman Representative 

Mrs 0 D Bibby left' the hos- ‘,4;,c)44i>4;4,,eco4GQ.4)4444,G44;4(4,GG40GGGez • come or when you have visitors. fluent of living rooms and kitch- 
ens 

 
in the current program. 

making preparations for the lun- 
cheon. A very capable and will- 
ing helper was Bro Otto Marsh- 

A number of paintings, work Miss Mildred Daniel, Home Mr and Mrs J E Porter write 
of Mrs Walter Underwood of Demonstration Agent, and Miss the Gorman Progress that they 
this city, are on display in the Rozelle Winston, Assistant H D are now living in Beach. North 
Mehaffey Drug window. 	I Agent of Eastland County, left Dakota (Beach, imagine that 

I The pictures may be purchas- i  on Monday, December 15th.  to at- with the snow storms we've been 
ed at the store. All of the pie- tend an upholstery school conduc reading about.) 
tures are in oil medium. Land- ted by Miss Winkleblack of the, 1 J E was transferred on Decem 
scapes are being shown in small Goodyear Rubber Company. The her 3rd by his company from 
sizes and flowers 	. 	school will be held at Tarleton Laramie, Wyoming. Ttie tranaier Mrs Underwood who with her State College in Stephenville and came.along with a promotion. 
husband has been a shut-in fot• will continue for five days. Mrs Porter is the former Geor- 
more than a year has her studio! Special speed methods of up- ge Russell. 	 : 4:20  gifts and the good wishes of their to be a patient at Blackwell& 
at her home. She also is doing 1  holstery including the use 	of 

Note: To folks away from their ' fellow club women for a very Her condition is Improving, how 
ceramics, glazing her work in ' foam rubber and plastics will be happy Christmas 	 ever. and it is believed her arm 
her own kil. 	 I used at the school. 	 hometown, like J E and George, 	First on the program was the is knitting satisfactorily. 

_o_ I The training received by the "What's happening in Gorman" decorating of the tree by the' Mrs Charlie Harrison was a ,., 

	

While this was being done, oth- patient at Blackwells on Monday sr, 	
-MONUMENT BUILDERS - 

"Child Of Bethlehem i i ' 
agents will be used to further is important. Every subscriber 

'the extension program in the co- is a potential news source. Call Word Club and Flatwoods Club.' 
night. 	was 	Phone 24 	 Weatherford, Texas d Monday' 	ShedisCP 

Film - Story Highlight' unty pertaining to the improve- the Progress when you go or ers were setting up tables and 1 manissed on Tuesday 

Excelsior Club Party 	 pital on Monday in an improved 
condition 

Mrs John Kirk projected the ft;kor..2.4 1s.gfpw:Gkv,5c4taricvgftC:if-eitypie-rs ,kwir; all. The club women have all a- Mrs Mable Murphy was a treat • •• 
greed that he makes a very tas- 

M.  

ty pot of coffee. Mrs J E Wood, 
new member of the Pioneer Club 
played the piano and the group 
sang several Christmas songs. 
The luncheon was followed by a 
short period of relaxation and 
neighborly talk before games 
were played 'under the leader-
ship of each club represented 
Gifts were exchanged after a 
short business meeting. 

Council officers present were: 
Mrs H C Fridge, vice-chairman, 
who conducted the meeting; Mrs 
Ernest Schaefer, secretary; Mrs 
Marshall Berry, treasurer. Flat-
woods Club had three members 
present; Howard, two; Lake Cis-
co, one; North-Star, eight; Okra, 
four Pleasant Hill, four; Pioneer, 
six; Union Center, five; Word, 
eleven. There were four visitors 
and the two home demonstration 
agents 9resent. 

Gladys M. Daniel 
County H. Dem. Agent 

film. "Child of Bethlehem", at 	•• ment case at the hospital this 
week. 

Mrs T J Sparkman and Dr TI 
H Inzer, both of De Leon, con-
tinue to be patients at Black-
wells. 

WSCS Party Scene Of 
Christmas Festivity 

the Excelsior Club's Christmas it 

0 
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Party on Tuesday evening. The 
party was in the home of Mrs 
Eugene Baker. 

The picture portrayed The 
Birth of Jesus Christ. The cast 
had been well-chosen, the action 
good and the scenes typical of 
the Holy Lands. Had the club 
known in advance it would have 
been a nice gesture on their part. 
to present the picture to the :,nth 
lic. The films, however, are not 
easy to obtain because of the 
great demand at this season of 
the year. 

Mrs Kirk also .presented_ a ror-
mer member of the Excelsior 
Club, Mrs Lawrence Eison. who 
told the Christmas story, "Anni-
versary." The story relates the 
experience of a child with curva 
ture of the spine. A shepherd 
boy, he commemorates the Mes- 

*** Lots of good reading in 672 pages. 
JUN 

ORDER YOUR COPY NOW! 

CALL 
Anniversary, by watching the 
siah's birthday, calling the day, it  FURNITURE— The Year Round Gift:6 

That Every Member of the Family Can En-0 

Tay— and at prices that will please Santy! 
GORMAN MATRONS ATTEND 
MUSICAL AT EASTLAND 

Members of the Woman's So-
ciety of Christian Service, who 
devote their regular meetings to 
study and service, include in 
their yearbook an annual Christ 
mas Party. 

Christmas Parties, given in 
the homes of members, are al-
ways scenes of festivity with ac-
cent on Christmas celebration. 
They have become a tradition in 
the organidation. 

Mrs G C Acrea, Mrs Marvin 
Blair, and Mrs M H Fairbetter 
were hostesses for this year's par 
ty in the home of the latter on 
Monday afternoon. 

Mrs Newt Crawley assisted the 
hostesses in greeting the mem- 
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stars. Unwittingly he feels the • 
Messiah who blesses him, Hi; 
vision, his dream, his experience 
or whatever it may have been. 
leaves and he discovers his 
hump has vanished. 

The club chose a family which 
they will remember during the 
Christmas season. 

Gifts were exchanged and a 
tasty holiday sandwich plate was 
served. The party roms were bea 
utifully decorated. A life-sized 
Santa guarded the gifts. A Nati-
vity Scene with figuriness at-
tracted much attention. 

Mrs J M Nix was a guest. 
	0 

Your Account is appreciated 
by the First National Bank of 
Gorman, Texas - thn Oldest Bank 
in Eastland County. 

Date 	  

- Your friend will cherish a toble or floor: 

lamp 
ftm. 

- occasional chair - table or one of: 

I'Llthe many Other practical gift items from 

[MRS FITNITuRE STOREf 
BARTON EPPLER, Owner 

ker, Mrs Etha Pittman, and Mrs tiers. 
Mrs T F Morrow ,Mrs J E Wal 

Mrs Acrea gave a devotional, 
"Your Gifts in Service." She pre Edna Nunnally were in Eastland 
sented Milton Fairbetter, Jr, who on Sunday afternoon to attend 
played several accordion solos. a musical at the First Methodist 

, Christmas Acrostics were enjoy- Church. 
ed by the group. The Eastland Music Study Club 	 • 

A holiday sandwich plate with presented Pianist Monte Hill Da 
spiced tea was served. vis of Nacogdoches and Denton 

Gifts were distributed by Ani- 

The
in a concert. 

to Acrea. artist opened her program I 
with "Rejoice beloved Christian" Mrs Inders of Davenport, Iowa 
work of composers Bach - Buso- and daughter of Mr and Mrs Bob • 

Burns, was a guest. :ry ni. Other selections were works 

YOUR LOCAL DALLAS NEVIS DISTRIBUTOR 

	 MAIL THIS COUPON 
TEXAS ALMANAC AND STATE INDUSTRIAL GUIDE 
THE DALLAS MORNING NEWS, Dallas 2, Texas 

Please send to 

Name 	  

STREET NO. 	  

CITY AND STATE 	  

Enclosed is remittance in the amount of $ 	 covering 

Copies Clothbound, Counter Price $1.75 (By mail $1.89) per copy 

Copies Paperbound, Counter Price $1.25 (By mail $1.44) per copy 

4tWA(P:lPgt:yP4Q4t.t.4°)41:w4‘).,i: pin. Bartok. Copland and Liszt. 
A reception honoring the guest 

!k4C°44:40tAtP1§4 
of the masters Beethoven, Cho- I 	 — 

pianist was held at the Woman's 
Club folloWing the concert. 

.1".w1/2••••••nwn.," 	 rsa.,iwww 	 • ,,,,..wwyl tn.4""na, rwv. 
ww•-•^" 	 • •s,S,•-1.v• 	 ,•••,•••,•• 	 . 	 ,•.4-• ••••W.%-%-%A.nrnieYWAN‘...Syyiel ,•• +..V.,S.W. • L,•••=•• 
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2-Way Targets 
Regular 9.98 

Special — 7.98 

4fPt.4.1-;:tac:i4143:V tt=17  
11 cl-s° 

Electric Range 

1.98 to 3.50 

WAGONS — WHEEL BARROWS 

Reduced from 

3.50 to 

1.98 Special Bibby Variety Store 	Gorman, Texas 
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TWO GERMAN ORPHANS at the Kindaheim Orphanage, Enken-
bach, Germany, gaze in wonder at Christmas toys delivered by 
Soldier-Santa Sergeant First Class Samuel S. Orr of Colorado 

Springs, Colo. 

ONE LARGE ASSORTMENT 

Advice ors 

First Quality — Regular 98c to 1.69 Values 

LADIES HOSIERY 

t 
MEN and BOYS 

DRESS SLACKS 
Waist Sizes 27 to 42 

Christmas 
495 
	rnr, 

Special 	to 3,” 

SPORT
M 
 SHIRT SHIRTS 

Small - Medium - Large 
Broken Sizes 

VALUES to $5.00 

Secial 	I 
Christmas , 88  & 288  

MENS DuPont Nylon HOSE 

Regular $1 Value — r^c 
Oi 	3 pr.1.95 

•WWINOW "WAS ~V~WW. /WNW 

New Shipment of - 

MENS DRESS SHIRTS 
Sizes 141/2  to 17 

Special 1.98 

• Our store will keep Saturday hours from now 

til Christmas. 

Gorman, Texas 

The Gorman Progress, Eastland County, Texas Thursday December 18 1952 	 "The Paper Home Folk Prefer" 	Gorman. Tea We have the "GO" in Gorman — Lot's ratice Gorman 'GO" 
• wassuieni 

President Woodrow Wilson PERSONALS Desdernona News E was football coach at Princeton 
in 1890. 

rock has been a guest of her sis- GORMAN FOLKS ATTEND 
j ter, Mrs Vera Hamrick, for the TSCW CHRISTMAS PROGRAM I  
I past ten days. She planned to re 
, turn to her home this week. 

Mr and Mrs D J Jobe of Brown 

I
wood visited old friends and re-
latives in Gorman last week. Mr 
Jobe is an uncle to D J Jobe of 
this city. 

Mr and Mrs Wayne Eaves and 
son, Johnny of Goldsmith, visit-
ed with their parents during the 
week end. Mrs Eaves and John-
ny have remained for an extend-
ed visit. Johnny will undergo a 
throat operation this week. 

Mrs W M Simms will spend 
the Christmas holidays in Pecos 
with her children Mrs Winnie 
Boyd and Jack Simms. 

Miss Deola Moates of Houston 
visited with Mrs Florence Butler 
last week. Sunday guests of Mrs 
Butler were Mr and Mrs Fred 
Tate and Mr and Mrs Horn of 
Abilene. 

Mr and Mrs A L Once spent 
the week end in Wichita Falls 
visiting with friends. 

Mr and Mrs Hubert Earles and 
family moved to Arlington on 
December 13. They are located 
on a dairy farm near Arlington. 

Mr and Mrs F V Kennedy of 
Abilene visited Mrs Carrie Wil-
liams, Mrs Kennedy's mother. on 
Wednesday of this week. 

Mr and Mrs W J Ormsby and 
Mike Stacy went to Ft Worth 
Sunday afternoon. They were ac 
companied home by Mrs Elmer 
Stacy and son, Denny. 

Mrs Berenice Walker of Round 

The first South American rail-
way was constructed in Chile in 
1852. 

The first barbed wire was 
made in 1873 by Joseph F Glid-
den of DeKalb, Illinois. 

Mrs J M Nix, Mr and Mrs Hu-
bert Craddock, Kay Ann Crad-
dock, Janey Thompson, and John 
Edward Kimble went to Denton 
on Sunday afternoon to attend 
the annual Christmas Program 
at Texas State College for Wo- 1  
men. They were accompanied ' 
home by Sylvia Frances Brum-
mett 

 
who had visited with And 

nye Kate Blair and other friends 
during the week end 

The second best selling book 
in the world is "In His Steps" by 
Dr Charles M. Sheldon. —O — 

"Uncle" Charlie Genoway, who 
has been confined to his bed for 
sometime, shows no improve-
ment. 

Mrs Ethel May received word 
that her son Autrey Key, who 
has been in service in Korea, is 
on his way home and expected 
to land in the States any day. 

Mr and Mrs Hugh Abel and 
son, Mr and Mrs Robert Abel 
spent Sunday visiting in Alexan 
der with his siter, Mr and Mrs 
Hale, and mother, Mrs Abel. Al-
so in Valley Mills with her mo-
ther, Mrs Davis. 

Mr and Mrs Robert Abel of 
Oil Center, N M left Tuesday for 
their home after visiting with 
the R Joiners and the R H Able 
families. 

Mr and Mrs Fred Newton and 
son. Harrold Dean cf De Leon, 
spent Sunday with her father, 
Major Keith, and family. 

Mr and Mrs Charlie Worden, 
Gwendolyn and Mark, left Sun-
day for their home in Kermit 
after spending several days visit 
ing with the Willis Wordens and 
her mother, Mrs Nina Lohman. 

.APPROACHING MARRIAGE 
CROSSAN - ROMANO 
ANNOUNCED 

Mack Keith left Sunday for 
his home in Odessa after spend 
ing a week with his parents, the 
M J Keiths. Mr and Mrs G D Riley are an-

nouncing the approaching mar-
riage of their daughter. Ellouise 
Crossan, to Mr Mike Romano of 
Orange, Texas. 

The wedding is to take place 
at the bride's home in Orange 
on Saturday, December 20th at 
11 A M 

Mr and Mrs Riley left Wednes 
day to be with their daughter 
and to attend the wedding 

Little Michael Lynn Pilgrim, 
who had been visiting in Kermit 
with his aunt and uncle, the 
Charlie Wardens for several 
weeks, remained home with his 
mother, Mrs Juanita Pilgrim. 

Mrs R H Abel left Tuesday 
with her son, Mr and Mrs Robert 
Abel, to visit with them and a 
daughter, Mr and Mrs Paul Bak 
er, and children of Oil Center, 
New Mexico. 

Mrs Brandy Lohman of Cisco 
spent Monday night with Mrs 
Nina Lohman. 

FARM BUREAU PLAN FOR '53 

Continued From Page One 
Whit Russell, with other mem-
bers to be appointed later. 
Service - Mrs John Love, Serv-
ice Agent, with Ed Harrison, Jim 
my Sparks and Ben Freeman as 
members of her committee. 

Two special committees were 
appointed also. 

W B Starr, T C Cozart. and 
Howard Ingram will work out de 
tails for buying seed Irish pota- 
toes cooperatively, with 	other 
items to be given possible con-
sideration a bit later. 

John Love will head the Analy 
sis Committee assisted by Ben 
Freeman and Mrs Bill Tucker. 

The purpose of this trio will be 
to analize the action and results 
of the 1952 program of work and 
present it in the form of a report 
for each member and for publi-
cation. 

The recreation chairman, Mrs 
Claude Stubblefield, was request 
ed to attend each board session.  

Mrs John Love, Service Agent, 
was commended for her good re-
port on 1952 insurance program, 
citing that claims for Farm Bu-
reau members have been Pivor-
ablely handled and satisfactorily 
settled with all parties concern-
ed. Mrs Love is also a Notary 
Public and is prepared to handle 
the applications for tax refund 
on Tractor Gasoline to Farm Bu 
reau members. Her office days 
are Tuesday and Friday of each 
week in Eastland at Perkins Im- 
plement Company. 

Files are to he maintained in 
the a lice for those desiring this 
service which is tree to members 

One issue which came out of 
the meeting was the Legislative 
Ciimmittee going on record to 
support the Zoning Bill, propos- 

: ed by McClennan County. 
I The Eastland County Quota 
for 1953 membership was set at 
425. which should not be difficult 
to obtain, since Eastland County 

• was named recently at the State 

RYE - VETCH - 
FERTILIZER 

Conway Perry of Ft Worth 
spent the week end visiting with 
his father F S Perry. and aunt, 
Miss Callie Lowe. 

OtitA1§100.:iatiA44: 423Nite%&12.ktit3§:ii 

WATER 
SYSTEMS 

nativity by singing in their hives at 
midnight. The bee hives are al-
ways adorned with holly sprigs for 
the Yuletide season. 

In Europe it was custom for a 
young girl to creep to the family 
woodpile on Christmas Eve and pull 
out the first stick that heir hand 
touched. If the stick was a straight 
one, with no knots, tradition said 
that she would Ave a good husband. 

Farmers in Europe also gave 
torches to their children and sent 0 

Ger m as Phone X-2 

T
HERE ARE almost as many 
Christmas legends and super-

stitions as there have been Christ-
mases. Countless customs from the 
Old World have been absorbed 
through the centuries into the cele-
brations that we participate in to-
day. A few, however, have been 
passed down from one generation 
to another, remaining always the 
same. 

The Indians of Canada, for ex-
ample, believe that the deer kneel 
in prayer each Christmas Eve. An 
early missionary probably is re-
sponsible for the idea, but It still 
lingers and wily Indians have al-
ways attempted to catch the deer in 
the act. 

In England, it is believed that the 
bees express veneration for the 

them singing into the apple orchards 
and the fields. The mice, caterpil-
lars and moths were said to flee 
before the approaching songsters. 

In early Germany it was a belief I 
that water turned into wind during 
the hour before midnight on Chriitt-
mas Eve. 

AERMOTORS — WINDMILLS 
WINDMILLS and 

ELECTRIC WATER SYSTEMS 
• MYERS ELECTRIC PUMPS • 

D. I. Jobe & Son 

Farm Machinery and Supplies 

Give the Kiddies - 

Unbreakable T 0 P S Records 

25c and 49c 

Also - The Latest Hits For - 
.14 Teen-agers - Adults - and In-betweens 

BROWNING APPLIANCE 
• EVERYTHING ELECTRICAL S 

Phone 160 	 GORMAN 	P. 0. Box 298 

!Farm Bureau Convention as one 
of the fifteen counties having 
20% or more of its farmers en-
rolled. 

Community programs will also 
be an intregal factor in promot-
ing the 1953 plan of work. 

Mrs Bill Tucker, Reporter 
.10.0..p.1•Mli•••••=.0. 

•••••=m. am= 
• • 

FOan  Rd  MEN 

Men and Boys JACKETS 	 BOYS 

Sizes 4 to 18 — (Broken Sizes) — Mens Sizes 34 to 46 	I  SPORT SHIRTS 
S Up To 10.95 Values 

Boys 

77c 3 pr. 2.25 Christmas 
SPECIAL 

Christmas Special - - 4.88 
Sizes 4 to 16 

- Christmas Special - 

98c98c-149 -1Y5  
••••••••••••••oww.••••• 
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Were 

039.95 

..32.50 

22.50 

18.95 
;•1 

NOW 

27.50 

24.95 

18.95 

14.95 

NEW STYLING - TEXTURES - COLORS 

Now the lowest pre-Christmas prices 
ever on our wonderful this-year-fashion 
Coat group! Come early, you wont want 
to miss this buy event! DRESSES 

itarmilfill  • DEPARTM ENT STORE • 1- 2  Price inechmormiyiposaire 
GORMAN, TEXAS Gabardine - Crepe - Corduroy 

vie 

ileftittA k4Set 


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6

